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For circulation among members of the Governing Council, State 
Secretaries, Special Invitees, Advisors, Affiliates, and Members. 
 
Dear Comrade, 
 
Sub: First phase of agitation in the form of Dharna/Protest 
demonstration takes place at Puducherry today at the call of our 
Affiliates --Retirees of all Banks take part in the "Maha Sangram". 
 

     
   Different views of the protest demonstration at Puducherry 

 
We have much pleasure to convey that a well-attended Dharna programme was 
conducted today at the Saint Angel Street, Puducherry at the call of our affiliates. 
 
More than 100 Retirees participated in the demonstration. Apart from the leaders of 
our affiliates, the leaders of AIBOC, AIBEA, NCBE and SBIPA greeted the gathering. 
The large gathering was addressed by Com. S. Loganathan (IBPARA), Com. N. 
Rangasudhakar (ARISE), Com. Ranjith (Indian Bank Officers Association), Com. 
Sundara Vadnam (AIBRF) and Com. Karunakaran(SBIPA) among others. 
  
The programme got a good coverage by the media to whom we convey our thanks and 
gratitude. The venue was decorated with banners and posters displaying our demands 
and participants shouted slogans for quick resolution of all our long pending demands. 
 
We congratulate all our leaders, activists, members and veterans stationed at 
Puducherry for making the programme a great success. 
 
With best wishes and regards, 
 
Comradely Yours, 

 
Suprita Sarkar,  
General Secretary 
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A note on correction at our circular no 46--23 issued on 21st June, 2023: 
 
Please see that at page no 2, point no 4 of the above circular, we have written " Reckoning of Special 
Allowance introduced w.e.f. 01.11.1012 for calculation of gratuity and pension". The date mentioned 
will be corrected as 01.11.2012 instead of 01.11.1012. 
 
We are sorry for the typographical error. 

 
Suprita Sarkar. 
General Secretary. 

 


